Sent: Monday, July 14, 2008 7:41 AM To: Perry, Michael Subject: RE: Thank You

Dear Mr. Perry:

I have been privileged to be with Indymac and work under your leadership for a little more than 10 years. It has been my honor to do so, and there is no doubt in my mind that you have **always** done what is best for this institution, the employees and their families, our investors and our customers. You have always eloquently expressed your support for our wonderful country and our brave men and women in the military who are more than willing to make the ultimate sacrifice to defend our great nation. I

thank you, Mr. Perry, for your inspirational leadership. May God bless you and your family.